[image: image1.jpg]Lwards

DELIVERING COMMUNITY
PROJECTS





Whaley4Wards

Minutes of the 40th Meeting held at 

7.30pm on Wednesday, 1st July 2015

at the Mechanics Institute

1. Welcome

The following were present

Cllr Jon Goldfinch
WBTC     

Barry Rudd

W3

Cllr Zara Clarke

WBTC

Cllr Anne Winter
WBTC

Cllr Martin Thomas
WBTC

Cllr David Lomax
WBTC, HPBC, DCC

2. Apologies for absence

Cllr Susanne Lomas
WBTC

 Phil Lomas 

Engineer

Barrie Taylor

Stephanie Raybould
Town Clerk

3. Election of secretary

Before the meeting Cllr Zara Clarke had put forward a wish to be the secretary and was duly elected.

4. Minutes of last meeting held on 27th May 2015 were agreed as a correct record.
5. Financial update
£200 towards bunting for Whaley Bridge Water Weekend and carnival cleared. Cllr  Jon Goldfinch reported that £1198 was yet to be spent.

6. Action roundup and next steps
Following on from the last Whaley 4 wards meeting when it was reported that DCC did not have a problem with the removal of  the Plants sign in Wharf Rd and that Cllr Goldfinch reported that after inspection the mains cable was no longer active. It was further decided to assign a budget for this.

A:  Cllr Goldfinch to look into costing for this.

Iron Bridge outside doctors: At the last meeting it was agreed to preliminarily budget a sum of £1000 towards the repainting of the iron bridge outside the doctors, at the bottom of the incline. Concerns were made over the peeling paint work and slippery surface, tripping hazard in the form of a temporary plywood board covering a hole.

A: Bill Carr from the Whaley Bridge Canal Group, who recently painted the footbridge in the canal basin has been allocated to undertake the painting. 

 Canal Basin: Barry Rudd reported that Neville Clarke of the Whaley Bridge Canal Group had arranged with the Canal and River Trust to provide more bags of gravel for  the potholes  and that his volunteers had filled the holes on 31st May.

Actions from the last meeting to be continued over till next meeting- 
A: Cllr Goldfinch agreed to create list of completed w4w project for website. – include these for any newspaper article when we do photoshoot for shopfront cheque hand over publicity.

A: Cllr Goldfinch agreed to liase with Steve Alcock regarding refitting of Furness Vale entry sign. (Outside Furness Church and in Bridgemont)
7. Shop front improvement scheme

No one else has applied as yet for the shop improvement scheme since Chronicle accountants.

A:  Cllr Goldfinch to give application forms  with information to all the shops. 

From the last meeting it had been proposed and agreed that £1500 might be targeted at a scheme to help shop owners replace the uneven private pavement at the front of their premises with suitable paving . The meeting  recognized that there are too many difficulties with this scheme and it was agreed that it could not progress quickly, and the money should be diverted to other projects. 
8. Toddbrook Dam interpretation panels

Cllr Martin Thomas reported that the frame for the Toddbrook  Dam interpretation board had been painted and now all that is remaining is the art work to be decided upon. The draft of the artwork was shown to all and Cllr Thomas  asked for any ideas for improvement.  

A: Cllr Thomas to check activities available at Toddbrook reservoir so that is clear and up to date on the panel.

9. Other projects
Correspondance-  Letter from Helen Pakpahan who suggests that a welcome pack about local facilities and businesses and support to start a business should be created. The meeting agreed that the Whaley Bridge town guide functioned very well as introduction to the area and that information on starting businesses was best found from other professional organisations.

The meeting were shown the latest designs for the Shallcross Incline Interpretation board by Cllr Thomas. 

10. Future projects
Canal Street/basin car problem was reported by  Cllr Thomas. A complaint about the space needed to turn at the bottom of canal street/ basin.  Cllr Thomas  and Barry Rudd  from W3 and Whaley Bridge Canal Group to bring this up with the  Canal and River Trust at a meeting on 8th July. Cllr Goldfinch suggested  the diverted  pavement scheme  money could be put towards this project.

11. Date of next meeting
To be arranged after consultation with members who were absent- Possible date of  9th September.

12. AOB

The meeting agreed that a sub group for Toddbrook reservoir panels scheme should be created.

Chair closed the meeting at 8.30 pm.

2

[image: image1.jpg]